November 17, 2010

UPDATE

The Strawberry Fire Protection District has held its first election for board members in a very long time.  It’s wonderful that there was such interest and involvement by members of our community.

The new board will take office on December 3, 2010.   Their phone numbers and email addresses are shown below and they encourage anyone who has questions or concerns to contact them.  


Elizabeth Bandley     4 year term    965-3878   sbrrymom@wildblue.net

H. Lee Dempsey, Jr.  4 year term    965-4146   sueandlee@gmail.com

Carolyn Weaver         4 year term    965-4605   Rncweaver@mlode.com

Bill Cashman             2 year term    965-3558   valerabill@mlode.com
   
Dee Martin`               2 year term    770-5652   djacksonmartin@msn.com
The November Board of Directors meeting was held last night, but since a quorum was not present, no business could be conducted.  However, there were a couple of announcements that they wanted to share with you:
1. The special meeting to be held on Friday December 3, 2010 will be to install the new officers and have them elect a Vice President and then adjourn for a reception honoring the retiring Board Members, Robert Rutherford, Dan Vaughn and Meredith Dean.  Members of the community are encouraged to attend to wish the new board success in their endeavors and more importantly to honor and thank those who have served our fire district for so many years.

2. Tuolumne County Fire has given the Strawberry Fire Protection district a letter (MOU)notifying them that they will continue to respond into the Strawberry Fire District boundaries to cover any emergency responses which may occur while our fire department is rebuilding.

3. The Forms and Procedures committee has a draft Administrative Handbook for the District Board to review and approve at the regular meeting in December.  It contains bylaws, board policies and many procedures and forms for the District and Volunteer Fire Department to use in their operations.  If any of the public would like to review these documents they should contact Carolyn Weaver at the number listed above.

4. A draft of the Illness and Injury Protection Plan has been completed by the committee and submitted for review by a consulting firm.   

5. The lease for the fire station has been submitted to Tri Dam representatives and Lee Dempsey and Bill Cashman will meet with their Board this week to finalize the contract.

6. The “Grandfather” program for existing volunteers has ended.

As you can see, there has been progress in the rebuilding process. It will be slow, but they are optimistic that solutions can be found and enacted.   The Board of Directors is making every effort to keep the community of Strawberry and property owners informed and are more than willing to listen to any comments and concerns.   So please feel free to contact any of those list above.
